
JHPO Meeting Minutes  
November 14, 2018 

Principal’s Report 
• All of the color run t-shirts have been passed out, none have been returned. 
• Students were told to check the lost and found.  Anything not claimed will be 

donated this Friday, November 16th. 
• Jacket Way Committee meeting was held.  We had 3 students from both the 7th 

and 8th grade with good input.  They like the program and like to see that kids 
who always do good still get recognized.  Teachers have been given a goal 
behavior to look for in their students each month. 

Treasurer’s Report 

Craft Show 
• November 10th  
• Table prices were raised this year.  There was only 1 complaint about this 

increase. 
• Pizza, doughnuts and coffee were sold. 
• Will need someone to chair the event next year.  We will reach out to HPI in 

hopes of getting an incoming 7th grade parent. 
• 40 vendors set up; could increase to 50. 
• HIPP table sold several items and received great feedback. 

Restaurant Night 
• November 14th – Panda Express 
• Nothing scheduled for December so far. 

Book Fair 
• Looked into other company options for next year. 

o Scholastic gives 50% back in Scholastic dollars when sales are $2500 and 
above.  When sales are below $2500 the return is 40% in Scholastic 
dollars.  They also give the option to take a check, but again the profit is 
reduced. 

o Barnes & Noble gives 10% of sales back in gift cards.  They do not set up 
in the schools; parents would have to go into the store on a designated 
day(s). 

o Follet Book Fairs gives 20% back. 
o Joseph Beth Booksellers give 30% back. 
o Usborne Books has not returned our calls. 



o Suggested to check into Blue Ribbon Book fairs. 
• How many days should we hold the fair next year? 

o 4 days seems to be best; set up Monday shopping open Tue – Thurs. 
• We have had some requests for books from a couple teachers: 

o Social Studies – 30 books per teacher (3 teachers). 
o Kruger – science books 

• Voted on above and both approved. 

Used Book Fair 
• Families would donate gently used books. 
• Unsold books would be donated to a charity. 
• Would be held over a 2 – 3 day period. 
• Start collecting books from January – March and hold the fair in April. 

Board & Brush 
• November 30th – still need people to sign up or will have to cancel. 
• Deadline for registration is the 28th. 

Red Hands 
• Picture was passed around of red hands (made by students) arranged to look 

like wings. 
• Talked about doing this in the cafeteria next year, possibly during Red Ribbon 

Week. 
• What if we did the hands in black and gold instead, then we could put them up 

and leave them whenever. 
• Talk to Mr. Badik about this idea. 

Door Decorating Contest 
• Holiday contest 
• JHPO would provide prizes. 
• Fire inspectors might have an issue, will have to check with the city. 
• When would the students decorate?  We don’t have homerooms and do not want 

to take away from class meetings. 

School Beautification 
• Entry doors off the student pickup/drop off lane 

o Pictures passed around of Jacket Country across the top with honeycomb 
pattern in the background and down each side. 

• Cafeteria 



o Jackets Take Pride on the left and Perrysburg Yellow Jackets with the 
mascot on the right. 

• The old stuff in the cafeteria can be painted over by the custodians during either 
Thanksgiving or Holiday break. 

• Music hallway – still talking. 

Cookie Jar 
• December 19th  
• Asking families to donate 2 dozen cookies. 

Jacket Way Assembly 
• December 20th 
• Price is right theme, using smaller amounts to get more students involved. 

Frosh Fest T-Shirts 
• Given to every 8th grader. 
• Will try to get more student groups at the high school to donate and defer the 

cost (Band / DECA) 
• Event is April 5th. 

January Recruitment 
• JHPO members will try to attend HPI meeting to recruit for next year.  We will be 

in need for some board positions and event chairs. 

Christmas Tree 
• Angel tree 
• The students can purchase an angel for $1 during lunch.   
• The money goes to needy families within our district. 

District Safety Committee 
• Each school sends a representative 
• Police and fire departments both involved. 
• November 13th was the Way Public Library event. 
• Our parent liaison, Jennifer, discussed a new secured vestibule.  The main 

entrance would be at the office doors.  Parking spaces would need to be added 
near those doors. 

• Reunification sites were discussed in the event of an actual event. 
• There will be a lock down drill during class transition and lunch times in the near 

future


